
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
 
 
July 3, 2024 
 
Daemen University  
Students, Faculty, and Staff 
 
Dear Students, Faculty, and Staff, 
 
I hope you are well and having an enjoyable summer. I am writing with an update.  
 
I am pleased to announce the appointment of Dr. Carol Bartlo as our new Faculty Athletics 
Representative. She will represent Daemen and its faculty in relationships with the Division of 
Athletics, the NCAA, and the East Coast Conference. She will also support programs for 
student-athletes to ensure their athletic and academic success. Her appointment begins August 1, 
2024. Please join me in congratulating Carol (cbartlo@daemen.edu).  
 
I would also like to thank Dr. Kevin Telford, who has served as the Faculty Athletics 
Representative since 2017. His steadfast support of our student-athletes and collaboration with 
Daemen colleagues, the NCAA, and the East Coast Conference has greatly enhanced our 
athletics program. Please join me in thanking Kevin (ktelford@daemen.edu) for his service to 
Daemen and our students.  
 
Just a reminder that Daemen will be closed beginning on Thursday, July 4 and will reopen 
Monday, July 8, 2024. Essential personnel are directed to check with your supervisor for 
instructions.  
 
We hope you have an enjoyable holiday weekend with friends and family. 
 
Cordially,  

 
Gary A. Olson 
President 
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